[bookmark: _GoBack]Permanent Mission of Montenegro to the United Nations and other international organizations
	
Geneva, 24 January 2020 

UPR 3 Cycle, Review of Guinea-Bissau 

Statement by Montenegro

Montenegro welcomes the distinguished delegation of Guinea-Bissau.

We recognize actions taken in strengthening normative framework in the area of human rights protection.

We commend activities and programs aimed at increasing school enrolment and literacy, particularly for children and girls in rural areas. 

We noted concerns of committees related to high prevalence of domestic and sexual violence, which remain underreported. We urge the Government to raise awareness of this issue, investigate all cases of violence against women, and prosecute perpetrators. 

Montenegro recommends:

1. To eliminate practice of early and forced marriages and harmonize legislation in this field with international instruments; 
2. To take further measures to investigate all cases of child trafficking and provide services to victims exploited in neighbouring countries. 

Thank you. 





